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La rentrée and the excitement that comes with it 

includes this issue of our newsletter.  There is 

much important news in what follows: the letter 

from our new president, the call for proposal for 

next June’s conference in Aix-en-Provence.  For 

the first time, there will also be a graduate 

student workshop in Aix. Graduate students 

should also keep in mind the Shorrock Travel 

Award and the Eccles prize that is given to the 

best paper presented by a graduate student at the 

annual meeting. It also time for submissions for 

the Boucher and Heggoy Book Prizes.  A busy 

autumn – best wishes to all. 
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President’s Message 

 

It is with gratitude and a great sense of responsibility that I sit down to compose my first 

message as the Society’s president. For many years, the FCHS has been a warm intellectual 

home to me, as it has to so many of us. I gave my very first conference paper at the 2000 meeting 

in Charleston, and subsequent conferences have brought treasured conversations, mentors, and 

friends. It is a pleasure to have this chance to give back to the Society and to help carry on its 

tradition of welcoming and nurturing young historians.  

 

My first happy task is to thank Nathalie Dessens on behalf of all of us for her work as President 

over the last two years. Jennifer Boittin, the outgoing treasurer, deserves hearty thanks, as well. 

Neither seems to want to take her well-earned break from service to the Society, however, as 

both have agreed to serve on the program committee for next year’s conference in Aix! I am also 

delighted to welcome Rick Fogarty and Spencer Segala, who join me as the new vice-president 

and treasurer, respectively, in trying to fill the very big shoes Nath and Jennifer leave behind. We 

are fortunate that the website, newsletter, and journal remain in the capable, experienced hands 

of Katie Edwards, Judith DeGroat, and Micheline Lessard and Ken Orosz.  

 

Together, outgoing and continuing members of the board have done an enormous amount over 

the last year to make the Society run more smoothly. Although much of this work went on 

“under the hood,” updates to the website and a new online submission system for the journal in 

particular should make it easier to renew memberships, register for the conference, and submit 

manuscripts to French Colonial History. The 2015 issue of FCH should be out soon, with the 

2016 issue not far behind. Micheline and Ken are now welcoming submissions for the 2017 and 

2018 issues. Please consider submitting a manuscript and let your colleagues and doctoral 

students know about the journal, too. 

 

A second round of thanks goes to Micheline Lessard for hosting a wonderful conference in 

Ottawa in May, in addition to carrying on her editorial duties, as well as to the other members of 

the local arrangements committee (Nicole St Onge, Ryme Seferdjeli, and Guy Dondo) and 

program committee (Robin Mitchell, Sarah Zimmerman, and Benoît Grenier). Although I was 

unable to attend myself, all reports were that it was a great success. Chair Jean-François Brière 

announced the winners of the 2016 book prizes on behalf of the Book Prize Committee. 

Congratulations to Julia Gaffield, who was awarded the Mary Alice and Philip Boucher Prize, 

for her book, Haitian Connections in the Atlantic World. Recognition after Revolution 

(University of North Carolina Press, 2015), and Emily Burrill, who was awarded the Alf Andrew 

Heggoy Prize for States of Marriage: Gender, Justice, and Rights in Colonial Mali published by 

Ohio University Press (2015). No Eccles Prize was awarded this year, because there was no 

article by a graduate student in the 2015 issue of the journal.  

The 2017 conference, to be held in Aix-en-Provence, promises more conviviality and stimulating 

discussion, along with a chance to combine conference-going with some research at the Archives 

nationales d’Outre-Mer. Isabelle Dion and Pierre Gombert of the ANOM are hard at work on 

local arrangements, and the program committee stands ready to get started reading proposals. 

The full call for papers appears below, and I urge those organizing panels to consider diversity 

and inclusion as they do so. Venez nombreux! 
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In addition to H-French-Colonial and other H-Net listservs, those looking for potential co-

panelists or just to keep up with news related to the Society or to French colonial history are 

invited to join the FCHS Facebook group that was started last year.  

Thanks to the efforts of former FCHS President Sue Peabody and the support of the ANOM, the 

2017 conference will also an exciting new opportunity for graduate students to participate in a 

series of special professional development workshops focused on archives, grantwriting, and 

publishing. Full details are below and on the website, but we hope that graduate advisors, 

especially to students from underrepresented groups, including minorities and first-generation 

university students, will encourage them to sign up. Sue Peabody is happy to answer any 

questions (speabody@wsu.edu) about the workshops. 

Looking further ahead to future conferences, we will have the cultural and culinary pleasure of 

gathering in 2018 in Seattle, Washington, where the indefatigable Sue Peabody and Sarah 

Zimmerman will be the local organizers. In 2019, the conference will return to Canada, where 

Benoît Grenier and Patrick Dramé will host us at the Université de Sherbrooke, Québec. The 

board is now accepting proposals for 2020 and beyond. If you are interested in hosting the 

conference, instructions for preparing a site proposal can be found on the FCHS website. Please 

let me know if you have any questions about hosting or about the proposal process. 

At the same time that we celebrate the vitality of our scholarly community, events of the last 

year, including the terrorist attacks in France and Belgium, the civil war and refugee crisis in 

Syria, the Black Lives Matter movement in the U.S., and the mobilization of Native people in the 

Idle No More movement and, closer to my home in Iowa, the Standing Rock Sioux Coalition in 

defense of tribal rights in North America, are a sobering reminder of the important work FCHS 

members do to understand colonial and postcolonial projects that resonate in contemporary 

violence and injustice. These events and others make me I ever more mindful of the human costs 

and consequences of the histories we study, as well as of the colleagues around the world who 

bear those costs and consequences most directly.  

Let us hope that the coming year will bring fewer occasions for colonial historians to offer 

perspective on tragic events and more opportunities to enjoy warm collegiality, even as we 

remember the responsibilities that come with our work as colonial historians. 

Best wishes for the rentrée and the fall, 

Jennifer Sessions 

University of Iowa 

mailto:speabody@wsu.edu
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Mary Alice and Philip Boucher Book Prize, 2017 

The Boucher book prize is awarded annually by the French Colonial Historical Society in honor 

of long time members and active supporters Mary Alice and Philip Boucher.  The prize 

recognizes the best book published in the preceding year dealing with the French colonial 

experience from the 16
th

 century to 1815.  Books from any academic discipline will be 

considered, providing that they approach the French colonial experience from an historical 

perspective.  The deadline for this year’s submissions is March 1, 2017.  Questions about the 

submission process should be addressed to Dr. Jean-François Brière, Chair of the FCHS Book 

Prize Committee, at jfbriere@albany.edu 

Applicants or their publishers should submit three copies of books published in 2016 (date of 

publication is determined by the copyright page of the book), one to each of the book prize 

committee members.  Please indicate clearly that the submission is for the Boucher Prize. 

 

Alf Andrew Heggoy Book Prize, 2017  

 

Each year the French Colonial Historical Society presents a book in honor of one of its founding 

members, Alf Andrew Heggoy.  Book prize recognition includes an award of US $400 for the 

best book published during the previous year dealing with the French colonial experience from 

1815 to the present.  Books from any academic discipline will be considered but they must 

approach the consideration of the French colonial experience from an historical perspective.  The 

deadline for this year is March 1, 2017.  Questions about how to submit entries should be 

addressed to Dr. Jean-François Brière, Prize Committee Chair at jfbriere@albany.edu 

 

Applicants or their publishers should submit three copies of books published in 2016 (date of 

publication is determined by the copyright page of the book), one to each of the book prize 

committee members.  Please indicate clearly that the submission is for the Heggoy prize. 

 

The award will be announced at the annual conference of the French Colonial Historical Society 

in Aix, June 2017. 

 

 

 

FCHS Book Prize Committee Members, 2016-2017 

 

Chair : Dr. Ruth Ginio 

Department of History 

Ben Gurion University of the 

Negev 

P.O.B. 653 

Beer-Sheeva 84105 Israel 

 

mailto:jfbriere@albany.edu
mailto:jfbriere@albany.edu
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Dr. Jean-Francois Brière  

Department of Languages, 

Literatures & Cultures 

HU. 235 

University at Albany/SUNY 

1400 Washington Avenue 

Albany NY 12222 USA 

Dr. Brett Rushforth 

History Department 

College of William and Mary 

Box 8795 

Williamsburg, VA 23187-

8795 USA 

Dr. Charles Keith 

Department of History 

Michigan State University 

211 Old Horticulture Hall 

506 E. Circle Drive 

East Lansing, MI 48824 USA 

 

 

 

 

2015-2016 Book Prize Winners 

 

Mary Alice and Philip Boucher Prize 

 

Winner: Julia Gaffield, Haitian Connections in the Atlantic World. Recognition after Revolution 

(Chapel Hill: University of North Carolina Press, 2015). 

 

Haitian Connections in the Atlantic World is a ground-breaking work that deals with the 

relations between Haiti and the outside world during the years immediately following the Haitian 

declaration of independence in 1804. This was a crucial period for the young nation as no 

country recognized its emancipation. While Napoleon was busy conquering Europe, French 

authorities made desperate attempts to block Haiti’s relations with the outside world. Scholars 

have generally ackowledged that Haiti was treated as a threat to the security of slaveholding 

societies and isolated by European powers and the United States. Julia Gaffield has written a 

book which persuasively challenges that assertion. She explored sources from American, Danish, 

Dutch, British and Spanish archives, and discovered that far from being sealed off in isolation, 

Haiti was able to maintain active commercial connections with a number of countries, including 

British colonies and the United States. At the same time, this most unusual situation raised a web 

of diplomatic, economic and legal questions that the author explores in great detail: issues related 

to the definition of sovereignty and legal rights that questioned Haiti’s status: was it still a French 

colony or an independent state? We see how the different conceptualizations of Haiti’s place in 

the Atlantic world shaped post-independence experiences and made for a diversity of foreign 

interactions with the new country. The author’s approach offers a significant model for thinking 

about international relations in less formal terms, showing how Haiti functioned de facto as 

a sovereign state in her relations with Britain, the United States and other nations long before 

formal diplomatic recognition. The committee felt that it was important to recognize this 

splendid book for the bright light it sheds on a unique moment in the history of the emancipation 

of Saint-Domingue.  
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Other books submitted for the 2016 Boucher Prize: 

 

Marlene Daut, Tropics of Haiti. Race and the Literary History of the Haitian Revolution in the 

Atlantic World, 1789-1865 (Liverpool: Liverpool University Press, 2015) 

 

George Edward Milne, Natchez Country. Indians, Colonists, and the Landscapes of Race in 

French Louisiana (Athens: University of Georgia Press, 2015) 

 

Michael McDonnell, Masters of Empire. Great Lakes Indians and the Making of America (New 

York: Hill and Wang, 2015) 

 

Carl Ekberg & Sharon Person, St Louis Rising. The French Regime of Louis St Ange de Bellerive 

(Champaign: University of Illinois Press, 2015). 

 

 

Alf Andrew Heggoy Book Prize 

 

Winner:  Emily Burrill, States of Marriage: Gender, Justice, and Rights in Colonial Mali 

(Athens: Ohio University Press, 2015). 

 

Based on a close scrutiny of court files in local archives as well as on oral testimony, States of 

Marriage: Gender, Justice, and Rights in Colonial Mali examines the institution of marriage in 

French Sudan from pre-colonial times to the end of the colonial period. The author provides a 

history of the ideological debates surrounding the meaning of marriage and the influence of the 

French presence in the region on the practice and legal norms relating to marriage. She argues 

persuasively that conflicts over power, access to property, religious authority, and ideologies of 

gender all centered on debates over marriage. She raises important questions that are relevant not 

only to gender studies but also to the nature of French colonial rule and the social and cultural 

aspects of its policies. Although her book focuses on marriage, it also sheds light on other 

important aspects of French colonial rule, such as the concept of justice in the colonial context, 

the relentless attempts to codify African practices and legal norms, and the patriarchal and 

repressive nature of the colonial regime in spite of its pretense of defending African women's 

rights. States of Marriage is not only a superb, well-researched scholarly achievement; it is also 

wonderfully written and reads like a good fiction book. For all these reasons, the committee felt 

that it was appropriate to select this book as winner of this year’s Heggoy Prize.  

 

Other books submitted for the 2016 Heggoy Prize: 
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Michael Goebel, Anti-Imperial Metropolis. Interwar Paris and the Seeds of Third World 

Nationalism (Cambridge/New York: Cambridge University Press, 2015) 

 

Kelly Duke Bryant, Education as Politics. Colonial Schooling and Political Debate in Senegal, 

1850s-1914 (Madison: University of Wisconsin Press, 2015) 

 

Ethan Katz, The Burdens of Brotherhood. Jews and Muslims from North Africa to France 

(Cambridge: Harvard University Press, 2015) 

 

Sung-Eun Choi, Decolonization and the French of Algeria. Bringing the Settler Colony Home 

(London: Palgrave Macmillan, 2016) 

 

Margaret Cook Andersen, Regeneration through Empire. French Pronatalists and Colonial 

Settlement in the Third Republic (Lincoln: University of Nebraska Press, 2015) 

 

Caroline Campbell, Political Belief in France, 1927-1945. Gender, Empire, and Fascism in the 

Croix de Feu and Parti Social Français (Baton Rouge: Louisiana State University Press, 2015). 

 

 

W. J. Eccles Prize, 2017 

  

 The W.J. Eccles Prize is to be awarded annually to the graduate student or recent post-

graduate student judged to have presented the best paper at the annual meeting of the French 

Colonial Historical Society and subsequently published in the society's journal French Colonial 

History. The prize is meant to encourage beginning academics in the field of French Colonial 

History and to honor the career of one of French Colonial History's greatest historians. Bill 

Eccles was an outstanding supporter of graduate students and this prize is meant to continue his 

work by encouraging those at the beginning of their careers in our field.  

 

Application Procedure 

Graduate student presenters at the meeting in Aix, 14-17 June 2017, should submit an electronic 

copy of their paper to the editor of French Colonial History, Dr. Micheline Lessard 

mlessard@uOttawa.ca immediately following the meeting.  Session chairs are urged to encourage 

graduate student members of their panels to submit their papers.  

William Shorrock Travel Award 2017 
 

The William Shorrock Travel Award is presented annually to help defray travel costs for 

graduate students presenting papers at the French Colonial Historical Society’s annual 

meeting.  In addition to being a long time member and past President of the society, Bill 

Shorrock was a passionate supporter of graduate students. This award honors his memory and 

mailto:mlessard@uOttawa.ca


8 

 

continues his work as a mentor by providing travel assistance to those just beginning their 

careers in the field of French colonial history.  

Application Procedures 

When submitting their completed paper or panel proposals for the annual meeting, graduate 

students wishing to be considered for the Shorrock Travel Award must also furnish the program 

committee with an estimated budget of travel expenses (including other anticipated sources of 

funding) and a brief statement formally applying for the award.  Please note that all participants 

in the annual meeting must be members in good standing of the Society. 

 

 

     Colleagues at Work 

Ken Orosz recently published an article entitled "The Dwarf, the Goetzen and C. S. Forester’s 

African Queen: A Reassessment of Naval Operations in First World War Africa," Journal of 

Imperial and Commonwealth History (published online June 2016 

http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/03086534.2016.1193991; print version forthcoming). 

 

A J B (John) Johnston, a former FCHS President, is eagerly looking forward to the three months 

(Jan to March 2017) he will be spending as the Writer-in-Residence at the Center for the Writing 

Arts in Fairhope, Alabama. John will be working on the fourth and final novel in his quartet of 

Thomas Pichon Novels. For more information on the program in Fairhope, please follow this 

link.  http://www.fairhopecenterforthewritingarts.org/ 

 

Notices 

 

Colloque 

Un colloque international consacré aux appropriations d’espaces en contexte colonial et impérial 

se tiendra du 12 au 14 juin 2017 à la Maison méditerranéenne des sciences de l’homme à Aix-

en-Provence, France. Date limite : 30 septembre 2016.  A voir plus: 

http://iremam.cnrs.fr/spip.php?article3510 

 

 

 Invitation to submit papers or articles for publication in FCH 

 

French Colonial History, the annual journal sponsored by the French Colonial Historical 

Society, invites you to submit papers or articles for possible publication.  

 

If you believe your paper or article is ready for publication at this time, please send an electronic 

copy at your earliest convenience to the editor as outlined below. Papers and articles will be 

accepted for review all year long. All submissions should be sent to the editor by e-mail. An e-

mail submission must be sent as an attachment, preferably in Microsoft Word. The editor’s email 

is the following:  Frenchcolonialhistory@gmail.com 

http://dx.doi.org/10.1080/03086534.2016.1193991
http://www.fairhopecenterforthewritingarts.org/
http://iremam.cnrs.fr/spip.php?article3510
mailto:Frenchcolonialhistory@gmail.com
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All papers or articles submitted will be read by at least two referees. Authors can expect to 

receive referees’ comments within two or three months. Submissions must be accompanied by a 

brief abstract (in French if the submission is in English and vice versa).  

 

Please contact the editor for more detailed submission guidelines. 

 

 

Invitation à soumettre des communications ou des articles pour publication 

 

French Colonial History, la revue annuelle de la Société d’histoire coloniale française, vous 

invite  à soumettre une communication ou un article en vue d’une possible publication.  

 

Si vous estimez que votre communication ou votre article est déjà prêt, merci de l’envoyer à la 

rédactrice-en-chef dès que possible en suivant les directives qui suivent. Les communications et 

les articles soumis sont acceptés pour évaluation toute l’année. Merci d’envoyer toutes les 

propositions par courrier électronique, en document attaché, de préférence en utilisant le logiciel 

Microsoft Word. Les adresses de courrier électronique de la rédactrice-en-chef est la suivante : 

Frenchcolonialhistory@gmail.com 

 

Toutes les propositions reçues seront lues par au moins deux évaluateurs. Les auteurs peuvent 

espérer recevoir les rapports des évaluateurs dans un délai de deux à trois mois. Chaque article 

ou communication doit être accompagné d’un résumé (en anglais si la proposition est en français 

et vice versa). 

 

Prière de contacter la rédactrice-en-chef pour des directives plus détaillées. 

  

mailto:Frenchcolonialhistory@gmail.com
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Graduate Student Orientation Workshops 

14-17 June 2017 

Archives Nationales d’Outre-Mer (ANOM), Aix-en-Provence, France 

 

In conjunction with the 2017 annual meeting, the French Colonial Historical Society will 

offer will offer a series of linked workshops for graduate students in fields related to French 

Colonial History. The workshops are designed to help participants gain or advance their ability 

to navigate archival collections, develop effective publication and grant-writing strategies, 

connect with specialists in their sub-fields, and meet fellow graduate students in all areas of 

French colonial history. Workshops will offer participants the opportunity to meet with and talk 

to senior scholars and archivists, as well as with journal editors and editorial board members. 

The first sessions will be held on Wednesday, 14 June 2017, immediately before the start of the 

conference on 15 June, with other sessions scheduled during breaks in the conference program. 

Graduate students in French colonial history and related fields, especially students from 

underrepresented groups, including minorities and first-generation university students, are 

warmly invited to enroll in these workshops. Faculty mentoring students in these areas are urged 

to share this announcement with their students and encourage them to participate. 

Workshop participants must register for the conference at graduate student rates; there 

will be no additional charge for participation in the workshops. Some meals may be provided for 

workshop registrants. The FCHS is working to arrange inexpensive accommodations in local 

student residences for students attending the conference, including workshop participants. 

The general Call for Proposals for the annual meeting can be found at the Society’s 

website: www.frenchcolonial.org; paper and panel proposals are due 1 November 2016. 

Workshop participants are not required to present papers at the conference. 

Graduate students interested in the workshops should contact the coordinator, Sue 

Peabody, Professor of History, Washington State University, speabody@wsu.edu, with the 

following information: 

Name: 

Field/Area(s) of Research: 

Current Education:  MA Student,  Ph.D. coursework,  A.B.D.  Ph.D. 

University/Department: 

Faculty Advisor: 

What benefits do you hope to achieve by participating in the workshops? 

Is there anything else you’d like us to know about you? 

 

Ateliers Doctorants au Congrès Annuel de la French Colonial Historical Society 

14-17 juin 2017 

Archives Nationales d’Outre-Mer, Aix-en-Provence 

 

http://www.frenchcolonial.org/
mailto:speabody@wsu.edu
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En parallèle avec son congrès annuel de 2017, la French Colonial Historical Society 

propose une série d’ateliers destinés aux doctorants en histoire de l’empire et des colonies 

français et dans des domaines connexes. Ces ateliers visent au développement et au 

perfectionnement des stratégies de recherche en archives, de publication scientifique, de 

préparation de candidatures pour des bourses et de création de réseaux professionnels avec des 

spécialistes et avec des confrères et consoeurs doctorants. Les participants auront la possibilité de 

rencontrer des chercheurs et archivistes et d’échanger avec eux, ainsi qu’avec des directeurs et 

des membres de comité scientifique des revues d’histoire coloniale. La première session aura lieu 

le mercredi 14 juin 2017, la veille de l’ouverture du congrès, et les autres seront programmées 

pendant les pauses au cours du congrès le 15, 16 et 17 juin.  

Des étudiants de troisième cycle en histoire coloniale et dans des domaines connexes, en 

particulier des étudiants appartenant aux groupes sous-représentés dans l’Université, sont 

chaleureusement invités à s’inscrire aux ateliers. Nous invitons des collègues directeurs d’études 

à faire circuler cette annonce parmi leurs étudiants et à encourager ceux-ci à y prendre part.  

Les ateliers sont gratuits pour les étudiants. Les participants doivent s’inscrire au congrès 

au tarif réduit étudiant, mais ne sont pas obligés de faire des communications. Nous espérons 

pouvoir fournir des repas pendant les ateliers, et les organisateurs du congrès recherchent 

actuellement des possibilités de logement à coût réduit pour des étudiants assistant au congrès. 

L’appel à communication pour le congrès se trouve sur le site web de la Société: 

www.frenchcolonial.org. La date limite d’envoi de propositions de communication et d’atelier 

est le 1 novembre 2016. 

Les étudiants intéressés par les ateliers doctorants devront contacter la coordinatrice, Sue 

Peabody, Professeur en Histoire, Washington State University, speabody@wsu.edu, en lui 

transmettant les renseignements ci-dessous: 

 

Nom: 

Sujet/Domaine de Recherche: 

Niveau d’Études/Dîplome:  MA Student,  Ph.D. coursework,  A.B.D.  Ph.D. 

Université/Département: 

Directeur de Recherche: 

Qu’espérez-vous retirer de la participation aux ateliers? 

 D’autres renseignements utiles: 

  

mailto:speabody@wsu.edu
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Annual Meeting of the French Colonial Historical Society 

Congrès annuel de la Société d'Histoire Coloniale Française 

Aix-en-Provence, France 

15-17 June/juin 2017 

  

PDF version 

  

La version française suit. 

 

Call for Papers 

The 43rd annual meeting of the French Colonial Historical Society (FCHS) will take place in 

Aix-en-Provence, France, from 15 to 17 June 2017. The event will be hosted by the Archives 

nationales d'outre-mer. 

 

This year's theme will be « Actors of French Colonialism, Famous and Unknown», which invites 

participants to focus on individuals but also on groups or peoples that played a role in the 

development of colonial empire. However, as usual, proposals on all aspects of overseas France 

will be considered. 

 

The Society encourages students, scholars, and educators from all disciplines to submit 

proposals. 

 

Individual paper proposals should include a 100-200 word summary with the title of the paper, 

name, institutional affiliation, e-mail address, and phone number, and a brief curriculum vitae, all 

integrated into a single file, preferably in MS-Word. 

 

Proposals for complete panels or round tables will contain the same information for each 

participant, as well as contact information and a short C.V. for the moderator if one is suggested. 

The program committee can help find moderators, if necessary.  

 

Please indicate in your proposal whether audiovisual equipment is required. 

Individuals wishing to moderate a session should send a statement of interest, contact 

information, and a brief c.v. as well. 

 

Since the conference is being hosted in France, the organizers ask the participants to present in 

French whenever possible. 

 

Proposals should be submitted via email to frenchcolonial2017@gmail.com by October 15, 

2016. 

http://frenchcolonial.org/images/CFP%20Aix-en-Provence%202017.pdf
http://frenchcolonial.org/index.php/locationsprograms/upcoming-meeting/call-for-papers#appel
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The FCHS depends on membership dues. All conference participants must be or become 

members at the time of acceptance (January 2017). Unfortunately, the FCHS does not have funds 

to subsidize scholars' participation at the meeting. Graduate students, however, may apply for the 

Shorrock Travel Award; details are provided on the FCHS website (the application must be sent 

with the proposal). 

 

Appel à Communications 

Le 43e congrès annuel de la Société d'Histoire coloniale française (SHCF) se tiendra du 15 au 17 

juin 2017 à Aix-en-Provence. Cette manifestation sera accueillie par les Archives nationales 

d'outre-mer. 

 

Le thème de cette année portera sur les « Acteurs illustres et méconnus de la colonisation 

française», ce qui permettra de cibler, outre des individualités, des groupes ou des peuples qui 

ont participé au développement des empires coloniaux. Cependant comme tous les ans, les 

propositions de communication sur d'autres aspects de l'histoire coloniale française seront prises 

en considération. 

 

La Société encourage les enseignants, chercheurs et étudiants de toutes disciplines à soumettre 

des propositions de communication. 

 

Les propositions individuelles doivent indiquer titre de la communication, nom, institution de 

rattachement, coordonnées (e-mail, téléphone) et comprendre un résumé de 100 à 200 mots et un 

bref curriculum vitae, en un seul document, de préférence en MS-Word. 

 

Les propositions de sessions complètes ou de tables-rondes doivent contenir ces éléments pour 

chacun des participants, de même que pour le président/modérateur (le comité scientifique peut 

aussi aider dans la recherche d'un président/modérateur).  

 

Merci d'indiquer d'emblée si vous avez besoin d'équipements audiovisuels. 

 

Les personnes souhaitant présider une séance sont priées d'envoyer une déclaration d'intérêt, 

leurs coordonnées ainsi qu'un bref CV. 

 

Le colloque se tenant en France, les communications se feront, dans la mesure du possible, en 

français. 

 

Les propositions pour des sessions complètes ou communications individuelles doivent être 

envoyées par email à frenchcolonial2017@gmail.com avant le 15 octobre 2016. 
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La SHFC est une association indépendante, sans autre source de financement que les cotisations 

de ses adhérents. L'adhésion à l'association est obligatoire pour participer au congrès. L'adhésion 

doit donc être effective pour tous les participants au moment de l'acceptation de leur proposition 

(janvier 2017). Malheureusement la Société française d'histoire coloniale n'offre de pas de 

financement pour participer au congrès. Les doctorants peuvent cependant concourir au prix 

Shorrock. Les modalités sont indiquées sur le site de la FCHS (la demande doit être faite au 

moment de l'envoi de la proposition de communication). 
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French Colonial Historical Society/ Société d’Histoire Coloniale Française 

Membership Dues  
 

(Membership Year: January 1-December 31) 

FCHS accepts credit card payments via PayPal at www.frenchcolonial.org. 

 

All members receive copies of the Newsletter and the annual issue of our journal French 

Colonial History. Differences between US and Canadian prices reflect the current exchange rate.  

 

___ Regular FCHS membership ($65 USD or $90 CAD).  

 

___ Student FCHS membership ($35 USD or $45 CAD).  

 

___ Life FCHS membership ($500 US or $640 CAD).  

Note: Canadian members paying through PayPal will be charged the equivalent of 500 

USD according to the current exchange rate. Canadian members paying by cheque will 

pay a fixed rate of 640 CAD, which reflects the exchange rate as of September 2016 

 

___ Contribution to the Eccles Memorial Prize Fund.  

 

___ Contribution to the Heggoy Memorial Book Prize Fund.  

 

___ Contribution to the Boucher Book Prize Fund.  

 

___ Contribution to Shorrock Memorial Travel Fund.  

 

Total Amount Enclosed: _____  

 

Checks in US or Canadian dollars should be made out to the French Colonial Historical Society.  

 

Member Name:____________________________________________________  

Address:_________________________________________________________  

P.C./Zip:_________________________________________________________  

Country: _________________________________________________________  

E-mail:___________________________________________________________  

 

Please indicate below any information about your scholarly activities that you wish to share with 

FCHS members in an upcoming newsletter.  

 

Please mail the completed form to:  

Spencer Segalla 

4227 Amber Ridge Lane 

Valrico, Florida 33594   USA 

http://www.frenchcolonial.org/

